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Camp Minutes-- January 6, 2011

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

             
Taylor-Wilson Camp #10  www.taylorwilsonsuv.com
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Present:  11 members, – Meeting held at The Depot Grille 6:30 pm
Meeting called to order by -Comdr. Kevin Shroyer.  ~Opening prayer. -by Chap. Charlie Driscoll;  ~Pledge of Allegiance lead by -Tim Ake. ~ Message from the Patriotic Instructor - T. Ake.  Tim talked on the beginning of the civil war 150 years ago. The Legal status of slavery, the rules and restrictions on slaves, the effect that slavery had on the laws of the U.S.A.   ~Chaplain Charlie Driscoll talked about the fact that this was the 12th day of Christmas.  Once, in a time of religious restriction, this song was a way to worship as each day of Christmas had a code, i.e. the partridge in a pear tree was God, the 12 lords a leaping were the apostles.   150 years ago Fighting spirit had replaced the religious spirit.    
1.   Secretary / Treasurers Report.  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.   Current Bank balance is $ 1,955.28.  $ 515.19 is Earmarked for POW Monument.   There is $1,285.09 in the Discretionary fund, some of this will be paid to headquarters as it contains 2011 annual dues.  Also there is $155.00 being held for the Camp Flag fund.  There is $12.76 in petty cash plus 3 stamps.   The sale of a camp medal, the payment to headquarters for one new member and the purchase of $91.00 for supplies, mostly camp medals changed the discretionary fund.  There are 4 members who have not paid the 2011 dues.  Mark will do a follow up will determine their status.  

2.  Monument Committee.    A email from Gary on the POW balance owing to him was discussed.  The balance owing will be covered by a check from donors and a check for the balance owing will  be sent to Gary.   Kevin talked on the Civil War trail marker and POW monument.  There is some question on who approved the placement of the marker and where it was approved for at the Glass High school.   
3.   Graves Registration:  . Cliff Potter said that talks are underway on the Gage gravesite.  Also that there are soldiers buried on the high school property near Langhorne Ave.
4.  The Lincoln Dinner.      Set for Saturday Feb 12th at the same venue as last year.  Ron Johnson is collecting the money set at $32 per person with a maximum attendance of 30 guests.
Old Business:   Kevin and Mark reported on the Gettysburg Remembrance day ceremonies.  Mark and Jason on the Wreaths Across America project at the Old City Cemetery. Kenny on "Far From Fields of Fire and Glory: Letters & Music of the Civil War program.  The Camp Flag funding was discussed, the flag will now be ordered.    The Lynchburg Christmas Parade report was attended by 5 of our members.  The special collection of funds for the National Civil War Chaplains Museum was postponed until the March meeting.
6.  Installation of elected 2011 Camp officers took place.  Commander: Kevin Shroyer.   Senior .  Vice Commander: Kenny Rowlette.    Junior Vice Commander: Ray Dinstel.    Camp Council: Timothy Ake, Mark Day & Clifton Potter.   Secretary/Treasurer: Ron Johnson.   Chaplain: Charles Driscoll.    Patriotic Instructor: Timothy Ake.    Historian: Mark Day.     Color Bearer: Jason Mullen. Guide: Richard Hammond.    Guard: Dale Herbst.  The installing officer was Mark Day.
New Business:   -The Lynchburg Civil War Round Table next event is Jan12.   Department of Maryland SUVCW 124th Annual Encampment April 23.  12th Annual Appomattox Court House National Historic Park and Longwood University Civil War Seminar Feb 26.  15the Annual Liberty University Civil War Seminar: 1861 First Blood  March 25~27.   
The Audit of the Treasurers books took place at end of meeting.
Respectfully submitted :   Ron Johnson, Camp Secretary/Treasurer




Next Meeting:  March 3, 2011@ Depot Grille @ 6:30 p.m.
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